

B&B NEWSLETTER

July 2025 VOLUME 58 ISSUE 10

CLUB INFORMATION MEETING DATES:

All Club meetings held at Circle B Rec Center in Cedarburg

NEXT CLUB MEETING Thursday, September 11th, 2025 @, 7:30pm at Circle B

CLUB OFFICERS

President: Dan Burback Vice President:Dennis Guttman

Secretary:

Treasurer: Patty Kison

BOARD MEMBERS Matt Geszvain Chris Habich Jake Bublitz Katie Rae Bublitz Ken Seidel Eric Graves

TRAIL MASTER Randy Kison

Editor: Sam Chase Publisher: Mike Mueller Distributor: Mary Demler

Send all items for the B&B

Newsletter to: Sam Chase

Monticello Sno-Mobile Club, Inc. P.O. Box 717

Cedarburg, WI 53012

www.monticellosnowmobileclub.org

MY RAMBLING HISTORICAL THOUGHTS by Dan Burback

Well, it is hard to believe it is July already and in less than a month, our one and only fund raiser, our food and beverage tent at the Ozaukee County Fair, will be in full swing! So for us to make this another successful and profitable fund raiser, we need as much volunteer help as possible. There are many jobs to do and we need help in all areas from set-up, cleaning, stocking, bartending, opening up in morning, cleaning up at close, grilling, food prep, wiping tables and bar, and numerous others. Please review the included volunteer work schedule and if you are able to help us out where it states HELP NEEDED, please reach out to Chris Habich and she will add you to the schedule.

In other updates during our "off season", our Board has been working on a grooming agreement with the Saukville Sno-Seekers. The basics of the agreement is we groom their trail and they volunteer to help us at our food and beverage tent at the Fair. And along with the fair, and as you'll read later on, we replaced the galvanized sheet metal in the cook shak by the grills and it is shinny! One last item, we have set the wheels in motion for us to acquire a roller for rolling our trails. We would use our Tucker to pull the roller and this will, given conditions are right, will initially set up the trails and in theory, the trails should last longer.

Great stuff to discuss when it is 80+ degrees outside; where is that cold white stuff hiding? Now it is time for me to put down my pen and let a few others pick it up and write! So until September, we will be looking for you at our food and beverage tent at the Ozaukee County Fair!

Club Dues Increase

Due to a statewide decision by the AWSC board, Monticello Sno-Mobile Club dues will increase by \$5 for the 2025/2026 snowmobile season. Active Member dues will now be \$30, and Non-Active Member dues will be \$45. Please note, dues received after December 1 will incur a \$5 late fee. This adjustment helps address rising operational costs for snowmobile clubs across Wisconsin.

Submitting your dues early reduces administrative fees for the club. Thank you for your understanding and prompt payment as we prepare for another great season.

COOK SHACK UPDATE by Ken Seidl

Randy and I pulled the cook shack trailer out of storage on Friday 6/27 and with the help of Jake and his skid steer, we disassembled the loaded trailer to retrieve the two wall sections that needed to be re-skinned and delivered the walls to J&H Heating and Air Conditioning in Port Washington. Their skilled crew did a professional job and had everything done and looked like new the following Tuesday! So, our cook shack is all set for the fair, but "some assembly is required"!



OZAUKEE COUNTY FAIR – VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

July 30- August 3, 2025

It's almost here—the Ozaukee County Fair! And while the rides, music, and food might draw the crowds, it's the hard work of our volunteers that makes the magic happen in our food & beverage tent.

Yes, it's summer. Yes, it's hot. Yes, we all have jobs, pets, and families. But this is our club's **only fundraiser**, and without your help, it simply won't be a success.

There's something for everyone—no experience required, and on-site training is available. Whether you're behind the bar, helping in the kitchen, or running towels at the end of the night, it all makes a difference. If you've been on the fence about volunteering, consider this your sign—we need you!

Help still needed for:

- **-Bartenders**, especially to help closing each night
- **-Kitchen help**, including someone to handle towels in the evening
- -Sunday teardown crew for final cleanup

Even just a few hours makes a huge impact. If you can help, please call to get on the schedule.

Thank you to everyone who's already stepped up—we see you, and we appreciate you. Let's keep the momentum going and make this another great year for the Monticello Sno-Mobile Club!

See you at the fair!

– Nesco Queen